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Board for Non-Campus Countries and Distance Education

 to be held in the British Virgin Islands on Monday, May 7, 2007
This report covers the period October 2006 to April 2007. 
OUTREACH AND PUBLIC EDUCATION

Conferences
The Hugh Lawson Shearer Trade Union Education Institute and the School of Continuing Studies, Barbados in collaboration with the Barbados Workers Union issued a Call for Papers for a symposium in honour of Trade Unionist Sir Frank Walcott which will be held in September 2007.
UWI SERVICE

Country Consultations

During the review period, a Country Consultation was held in the Cayman Islands. The Country Consultations have been designed to review national needs and the mechanisms by which the UWI can make a significant contribution to meeting them. In collaboration with the Office of the BNNCDE, the Resident Tutor in each country will serve as the pivot for a working group established to pursue the agreed agenda.

INSTITUTIONAL MANAGEMENT

Proposals for integrated communication and marketing strategies to promote the School and the Open Campus are under development. 

A small task force continued to work on the review of assessment criteria for Heads of Centres and the procedures related to their assessment. The outcome of this process will be submitted to the UWI Career Path Committee in June with implementation expected in the new academic year.
An assessment of the physical plant of all Centres is being undertaken. The intended outcome is a proposal to standardize the quality of provision to adequately support the activities and enhance the environment of the University Centres.
A comprehensive review of the libraries in all University Centres, spearheaded by Ms. Gracelyn Cassell, began in February 2007.  It is expected that a full report on the status of the Centres’ Libraries will be produced by the end of May with recommendations for their upgrading and reorganization.

Staffing

The posts of Head, University Centre, in Cayman Islands, Antigua and St. Lucia and Acting Head, Jamaica Western were advertised regionally during this period. 

The appointments will be effective June 1, 2007 with respect to Cayman; August 1, 2007 with respect to Antigua and St. Lucia and July 1, 2007 with respect to Jamaica Western. 
A review of staffing structure at University Centres continues and is now focussed on Campus Countries. The process has started with the Centres in Jamaica and will focus on strengthening institutional capacity in keeping with the anticipated commitments of the Open Campus.
New appointments

The following new appointments have been made to the School of Continuing Studies.

Mrs. Luz Longsworth has been appointed as Deputy Director in the Director’s Office with effect from January 1, 2007. Mrs. Longsworth has been seconded to this position for a period of a year from her substantive position of Resident Tutor & Head of the University Centre in Belize. During this period, Mrs. Longsworth will work closely with the Director in managing aspects of the School’s administration.
Adjustments

Mrs. Jane Bennett was appointed Acting Resident Tutor for the Belize Centre from February 1, 2007.

Mr. Matthew Roberts, Resident Tutor & Head, University Centre St. Lucia proceeded on end of contract leave in March 2007. Prof. Sir Howard Fergus has been appointed to act in the post with effect from April 1, 2007.

Mrs. Cheryl Sloley, Senior Administrative Officer, proceeded on sabbatical leave in October 2006 and was replaced by Ms Karen Levy with effect from November 1, 2006 for a period of fourteen months. Since assuming the position, Ms Levy has worked extensively on staff-related matters and the physical upgrade and re-furbishing of the Trade Union Institute building.
RESEARCH & TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE

Publications

Augier, S. and Potter, M. (2006) Beyond Walls: Multi-disciplinary Perspectives, Volume II: British Virgin Islands. [The publication of the papers of the British Virgin Islands country conference.]
Forthcoming Publications

A book on the history of the School of Continuing Studies, Breaking Down the Walls: An Evolution of the Extra-Mural Department, The University of the West Indies 1947-2000, co-authored by Howard Fergus, Judith Soares and Lennox Bernard is in its final stage of preparation. The book will provide the public with detailed information on the 50-year history and impact of the School in the Caribbean community.
SPECIAL ACTIVITIES
Award Ceremonies were held for the Jamaica Eastern Centre on February 27, 2007 for over 300 public sector employees who were trained under a joint Government of Jamaica and Jamaica Confederation of Trade Unions programme aimed at improving the quality of Jamaica’s public service.

The School of Continuing Studies in Barbados also held its Annual Awards Ceremony on March 3, 2007 with over 100 persons receiving certificates.  The guest speaker was Dr. Vivienne Roberts, Senior Programme Officer of the TLIU

BVI held its official recognition ceremonies for the graduates of the CYP programme in January 2007 and Belize will hold a similar ceremony on May 5, 2007. 
Graduation Ceremonies were held in St. Vincent on January 5th and Grenada on January 6th 2007.
Social Welfare Training Centre will have awards ceremony for the Regional Course in the Principles and Practice of Social Work on April 26, 2007 at which students from several contributing countries (including St. Vincent & Grenadines, St. Kitts and Jamaica) will be recognised.
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